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February 20, 2013
The Honorable Larry Gossett
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:
This letter transmits an ordinance that will enable King County to provide residents with a new synthetic surface baseball field and synthetic multi-use field at Redmond Ridge Park. This conversion of an existing play field at Redmond Ridge Park to a synthetic surface will increase playing time, improve safety, and reduce ongoing maintenance costs.

This legislation supports the King County Strategic Plan goals by enhancing recreational opportunities for the public. The Parks and Recreation Division (Division) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks has determined that the proposed synthetic baseball field and synthetic multi-use field will allow for multiple uses and users throughout the year, thus increasing public use and access. 
This legislation supports the objectives and strategies of the Strategic Climate Action Plan by creating synthetic fields which will help reduce the Division’s consumption of water and gasoline, thus decreasing the Division’s maintenance costs and energy consumption.
Key components of the legislation are:  
· King County and Redmond North Little League (RNLL) will sign a 30-year use agreement. 

· RNLL is a community-based, open-membership non-profit organization, dedicated to promoting and providing youth baseball programs annually for 450 children between the ages of five and thirteen.
· Under Phase 1 of this project, RNLL will convert an existing baseball field to a synthetic turf infield and relocate two batting cages, using $200,000 in the Community Partnerships and Grants Program (CPG) funds and over $300,000 in community resources.

· Under Phase 2 of this project, RNLL will construct a multi-purpose synthetic field for baseball and soccer and receive an additional $500,000 in CPG funds for this phase, contingent upon RNLL’s ability to secure an additional $700,000 by September 1, 2013.  

In consideration of RNLL’s investment in Redmond Ridge Park, RNLL will receive scheduling priority over the term of 30 years under the use agreement and receive facility use fee credit for its financial contributions under Phase 1 for the first ten years of the agreement. Future use fee credits will be renegotiated every ten years thereafter. As the existing primary user, RNLL’s public youth baseball bookings will amount to about 40 percent of spring-time baseball bookings. The remaining 60 percent of the bookings go to other public and private users from the surrounding community. When Phase 2 of this project is completed, both summer and winter bookings will be mostly for public soccer games. These terms are consistent with other user group use agreements. 
Thank you for your consideration of this proposed ordinance. For the 2013 baseball season, RNLL anticipates construction to begin this spring ,pending legislation approval.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Kevin Brown, Division Director of 
the Parks and Recreation Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 
206-296-8631.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff



  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief Advisor, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King 

     County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget


Christie True, Director, Department of Natural Resources and Parks (DNRP)

Kevin Brown, Division Director, Parks and Recreation Division, DNRP
